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The Davis Stuart Piper 
A publication of DAVIS-STUART, INC., a Presbyterian home for children, inspired and supported by the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.). Licensed and funded as a child-caring agency by the Department of Health and 

Human Resources, State of West Virginia, and serving children and their families without regard to race, color, creed, or national origin. 

Dear Reader, 
 

    Thank you for taking the time to review the Davis Stuart Annual Report. You 
will notice a few of the various program offerings highlighted in this addition. 
The agency enjoys collaborative relationships with 
other organizations such as the West Virginia De-
partment of Education, Fruits of Labor, 4-H, Church-
es in the community, and many others. It occurred to 

me, as I reviewed the information in the following pages, 
that through the effort of many, we are able to reach young people in powerful ways that none 
of us could do alone. The needs of children and families in crisis are many and diverse, and 
our approaches to helping them need to be diverse, as well. That is why we have designed a 
program that exposes children and families to as many new experiences and possibilities as we can. There is a saying 
that I often remind myself and teenagers, “Your past does not represent your potential.”  

Imagine the possibilities that are before us if we don’t limit ourselves.  
 

    Davis Stuart has committed to returning children to their families as quickly as it is practicable to do so. Our average 
length of stay in our residential treatment programs has shortened significantly over the last several years. It is a chal-

lenge to prepare children and families for successful reunification. But, it is our committed 
staff members are up to the challenge. However, to do so we need the help of a compassionate 
community, committed volunteers, and dedicated, competent staff members. That is the secret 
of success when taking on a task as large as the one we have been assigned. In reviewing the 
year, it becomes apparent that Davis Stuart is blessed with these vital components. I would 
like to thank each person who has instilled life and hope to the families that we serve, and to 
each organization that reaches out to help us. We appreciate you all.  
 

    You will read about the accomplishments of some very special 
youngsters in this addition. We are so very proud of them all. These adolescents are learning 
that life has many possibilities and that there is a community of individuals that want to help 
them reach the excellence that each of them are deserves. It gives us great joy to see the satis-
faction that young person has when he or she graduates, wins a ribbon at the West Virginia 
State Fair, learns to prepare and present a gourmet meal, or learns how to convince a large 
horse to follow directions and complete a task. It gives us a deep satisfaction to know that we 
are all making this possible together. We will continue to provide these opportunities as long 
as we work together to demonstrate that: 
 

“The past does not represent our potential.” The best is yet to come.  

Mark Spangler, MA., L.P.C., Executive Director 



     

 

 

Community Based  Group Homes 
    When working in child care, there are some success stories that write themselves. Kachina 
is a young lady that came to Davis Stuart two years ago. Everyone at Davis Stuart has fallen 
in love with her precocious nature, gentle spirit, and warm heart.  
 

    During her time at Davis Stuart she has immersed herself in almost everything the organi-
zation has to offer, “Davis Stuart has provided everything that I needed while I’ve been here, 
especially spiritual life and equine therapy. I’ve learned a lot from those programs.”, says 
Kachina. She became involved with the Spiritual Life Program when she arrived because she 
was curious about God. She says that spiritual life helped her to realize her own relationship 
with God. The Spiritual Life Program provided opportunities for Kachina to learn to play 
guitar, sing in choir, and participate in the annual Christmas programs.  
 

    As soon as Kachina arrived at Davis Stuart, she im-
mediately took to the horses, and they took to her, as 
well. Kachina has a special relationship with each horse 
at our main campus. She describes the Equine Assisted 
Therapy Program as relaxing and therapeutic. She says, 

“If  you’re stressed out or sad, everything melts away when you’re with the horses, 
it’s like your troubles and worries don’t exist.” Through her participation in the eq-
uine assisted program, Kachina has competed in horse shows at The State Fair of 
West Virginia and Davis Stuart’s First Annual Horse Show, receiving ribbons and 
accolades.  

 

    Arriving at Davis Stuart two years ago, Kachina barely 
tested into the 9th grade. She had never sat in a classroom with peers and received instruction. In 
just 20 months, she was caught up academically and ready to graduate on time! An accomplish-
ment that fills her with pride, “I always had one-on-one attention and they (the teachers) were al-
ways there to push and take me as far as I could go.” Through her exemplary accomplishments 
she was able to become involved with the Culinary Arts Program. Through her work with the pro-
gram, she, along with four other students, were selected to work with Tammy Jordan, owner of 
Fruits of Labor, a local food service and educational organization. Kachina participated in the 
Youth Addiction Prevention Program through the business, Seeds of Hope. Kachina did such an 
outstanding job that Tammy asked her to come back and continue working in the program. 
 

   During Kachina’s time with Fruits of Labor, she continues to balance all of her responsibilities, 
receiving her high school diploma, continuing guitar lessons, 
assisting with the equine assisted program, and working with 
her peers in our culinary program. She is working on obtain-
ing her associates degree in the culinary arts field and has 
already taken two agricultural classes  through New River 
Community and Technical College. Her next goal is to certify 
as a culinarian through the American Culinary Federation 
(ACF). On the days she works with Fruits of Labor, Kachina 
arrives at 7a.m. to begin baking and getting ready for the day. 
Tammy says that Kachina is learning the baking and pastry 
component of the culinary field, refining her skills making 
breads, pie crusts, desserts, and cookies. On their busy days, 
Kachina prepares 77 dozen cookies! In the afternoon, Kachina shifts to the chef’s side where she 

works on her knife skill-set by prepping and sautéing for the lunch crowd. Tammy’s goal is to make sure that Kachina is 
cross trained between baking and culinary so that she is fully prepared to take the ACF exam.  Tammy adds, “Kachina is 
a remarkable young lady, and she is highly motivated and driven. She is a light and joy. We’re very blessed to get to 

work with her. She makes me happy.” 
 

    In order for Kachina to excel, Davis Stuart has provided her with a vehicle, cell 
phone, and laptop. But, as Lindsey Fleming, Assistant Director of Group Homes, 
states, Kachina’s success is her own. “Kachina doesn’t play with the cards she was 
dealt. She chose to take things into her own hands. We were there to provide support, 
but she did it on her own.”, says Lindsey. Lindsey adds, “She is respectful and appre-
ciative of all staff, peers, and support. She understands the value of the programs of-
fered to her and is appreciative of them. She never takes advantage of anything that 
is offered to her or the freedoms given.”  
 
     

*Kachina, 18 has given Davis Stuart permission to use her story. 

Kachina and Tammy Jordan, Fruits of Labor. 
Kachina participates in 

Davis Stuart’s talent show. 

Lindsey Fleming, B.A., L.S.W.-Assistant Group 
Home Director 



    In July of 2015, the Davis Stuart teaching staff attended 
a conference devoted to teaching strategies for students.  
While held in West Virginia, it was conducted by the Mar-

zano Institute out of Colorado 
and required us to deeply ex-
amine our teaching practices. 
In the following days, we 
followed up with Dr. Tina 
Boogren of the Marzano In-
stitute, in her recent corre-
spondence she noted, “Your 
emphasis on building relation-
ships and making connections 

with all students is apparent, important, and appreciated.  
The impact you have on your students is long-lasting 
whether you ever see that impact with your own eyes or 
not; you have to trust that you are.”. 
 

    This statement, from an outsider looking closely into 
our classrooms on a regular school day, means a lot to us, 
because deep down, it is our highest aspiration.  We know 
that the relationship with our students is what allows us to 
reach them academically.  
  

    The 2015-16 school year 
seems like a whirlwind now that 
it is complete. Many highlights 
made memories for the teachers 
and the students. Those memo-
ries began in the classrooms as 
we continued our Career and 
Technical Educational Program 
in the culinary arts. Additional-
ly, we added agricultural education to 
make use of Davis Stuart’s vast landscape.  In September, 
representatives from NASA came to our school to teach 
the students how to build and program a Vex Robot for a 
competition. Since Davis Stuart was the pilot program, a 
videographer was on hand all week to film the project.  
  
    In October, we participated in Taste of Our Towns 
(T.O.O.T.) in Lewisburg and earned the money to take 
students to the Frontier Museum in Staunton, VA, to learn 
about the different types of early civilizations that affected 
the American expansion.  We also hosted the quarterly 
institutional principal’s meeting on campus. Our students 
had a chance to show off their culinary skills as they ca-
tered the event. The students also shared their program-
ming skills, as they demonstrated the antics of the robots 
they had constructed.  
     

    In February, three culinary students were part of a team 
competing at the Junior Cast-Iron Cook-off at the Marriott 

Hotel in Charleston. They 
came away with third place, 
beating out several large, 
long-standing culinary pro-
grams, and tied with Poca-
hontas County for Best 
Teamwork. 
 

    In the meantime, 12 stu-
dents passed their TASC 

(high school equivalency) and seven of them earned high 
school diplomas from their home schools as a result of 
completing vocational programs at the same time.  
 

    At the end of May, most of the students on campus and 
many of the Davis Stuart staff, rocked to Justin Timberla-
ke’s “Can’t Stop the Feeling” and filmed the annual spring 
video.  

You can view the video on our web-page:  
www.davis-stuart.org.  

It was great fun for everyone involved and had more vide-
ographers working on it as teachers used new technology 
provided by West Virginia Department of Education 
(WVDE).  In fact, Davis Stuart School got all new com-
puters and technology over the summer. 
 

    As I look back, I see what I already knew, that our culi-
nary program not only opens doors for students, it has 
helped the campus become a much sought after meeting 
location because the amenities (i.e. food) are so good.  
The great news is that the program will get a $200,000 
shot in the arm as we break ground on a new state-of-the-
art restaurant-quality kitchen for culinary students, courte-
sy of a grant from WVDE.  Great foods and great experi-
ences for our students will definitely lead the way for the 
new school year. 

From, Dr. Lyn Guy, WVDE Davis Stuart Principal 

Education at  
Davis Stuart 

“IKE The Robot”  

Our Culinary Arts students compete 
in the Junior Cast-Iron Cook-off.  

Davis Stuart Can’t Stop the Feeling! 

Robinson Cottage, location of Davis 
Stuart School.  



  
    During the first part of 
May, Davis Stuart held 
our first annual Horse 
Show! For those not fa-
miliar with horse shows, 
folks come to show their 
ponies and horses to win 
prizes.  
 

    Davis Stuart provided twenty different classes for par-
ticipants. Also, our culinary arts students served hot dogs, 
nachos, popcorn, and more at our food tent! The response 
we got from our first year was truly remarkable. With the 
unpredictable weather May provided, our day started out 
with beautiful, sunny skies, but after a couple of hours, the 
sky opened and torrential 
downpour erupted. De-
spite the rain, we still 
raised close to $2,000.00! 
We hope, next year, to 
double that amount!  
  
    
 

 
We could not have pulled 
off this event without the 
help of our sponsors:  
 
Gillespie's Flowers and 
Productions, Greenbrier 
Bowling and Recreation 
Center, Greenbrier Val-
ley Range and Recrea-
tion, Kroger, Lit’l Rascals Daycare Center, Seneca 
Trail Animal Hospital, Old Spruce Realty, Susan’s 
World of Pets, The Gettin’ Place, The Lawn Medics, 
and Tractor Supply.  

One of Davis Stuart’s mini therapy 

horses, Creamy. Creamy lost her eye 

to cancer, but she doesn’t let that 

get her down and our kids love her! 

    
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
    The Hope Fund, a spring campaign for Davis Stuart, is 
a program where participating stores sold a paper egg for 
$1 to customers, who may write their name, or a name of 
their choosing, on the egg. Customers had the option to 
choose from four different styles of eggs that were spe-

cially designed by the teens at Davis 
Stuart. 
 
    All proceeds donated from this 
campaign directly serves teens and 
families across the state who rely on 
the services we provide.  
 
    Obviously, as a non-profit, one of 
the goals of this project is to bring in 
additional monies, but it’s also to 
raise awareness about our organiza-
tion in the community and surround-
ing areas.  

 

    The response during our 
first year with this project 
was amazing! The cam-
paign was featured in sev-
eral  newspapers and local 
news stations, as well.  
  
  

    We look forward to see-
ing the project grow 
through the years, eventu-
ally seeing The Hope 
Fund in partnering stores 
all over the state.  
 
Thank you to: Cakes and Cones, Lewisburg Shoney’s, 
Fairlea Dairy Queen, Fairlea IGA, and Fairlea Magic 

Mart for believing in the work we do and partnering with 
us! 

 

Eggs are displayed in the 

Fairlea Magic Mart. 

Davis Stuart Development Officer, Aman-

da Scott, discusses The Hope Fund with 

WVVA. 

Fairlea Magic Mart Store Manager, 

Paul Clemons, describes the commu-

nity’s enthusiasm for the project.  



West Virginia Strong 
    Like everyone in West Virginia, Davis Stuart is grief stricken over the loss and devastation for our family, friends, 
and neighbors. The events of Thursday, June 23rd is something the mountain state will carry for a very long time. We 
hope that you and your family are safe and sound. We also pray for the families who have lost so much because of this 
tragedy. We received many calls from friends and supporters concerned about our safety and welfare. All of our staff 
and children are safe, although some staff lost all they had. Some staff continued to work in the cottages taking care of 
kids, knowing their home may be flooded.  
 
    In order to rebuild from this disaster, we must help each other. It is a lesson we work very hard to instill in our 
youngsters, the popular saying among Presbyterians, “We Serve Because We Can”, is appropriate in this time. Our 
young people would amaze you. They have asked to be part of the volunteer efforts in the Greenbrier Valley and sur-
rounding areas. A group of our boys and staff volunteered with St. James Episcopal Church in Lewisburg. They helped 
collect and organize donations as well as cleaning damaged properties.  
 
    Davis Stuart needs your support now more than ever. In order to contin-
ue to heal, prosper, and teach important values and lessons to the teens in our 
care, we need your monetary contributions. Unlike other non-profits, who on-
ly designate a portion of your donation to their cause, 100% of your dona-
tion goes directly to positively impacting the life of a child. Our “Mountain 
Momma” has never seen devastation on quite a scale this large, but West Vir-
ginians are resilient and if we continue to work together, we WILL make it 
through this tragedy.  
 

One of our young men takes a very short break from all of the cleanup efforts.  

Faith-based concert at Davis Stuart’s amphitheater 

    The primary focus of the Spiritual Life Pro-
gram is to provide encouraging and inspirational 
opportunities for worship and spiritual growth for 
our residents at Davis Stuart. Our weekly chapel 
services are biblically based, therapeutic groups 
offer occasions for our young people to both ex-
press, and explore an increasing faith in Christ 
while they are with us.  
 

    Thanks to local congregations being willing to partner with us, our residents are allowed, and encouraged, to become 
involved in churches in the Davis Stuart community. Local church involvement cultivates additional opportunities for 
spiritual and emotional growth in a supportive, encouraging environment. 
 

    This summer, twelve of our residents have chosen to publicly express 
faith in Christ through baptism. Although the focus of our Spiritual Life 
Program is not primarily evangelistic, we do support those who feel lead to 
commit to Christ while in our care, and provide opportunities for baptism in 
a manner that is consistent with their respective denomination. 
 
    Our residents at Davis Stuart participate in the Spiritual Life Program vol-
untarily. Therefore, we feel a responsibility to offer relevant teaching in an 

appealing atmosphere for our young people. At times, that consists of contempo-
rary worship services with guest speakers and musicians. At other times, that may include concerts in 
our outdoor amphitheater, or movie nights in our chapel. It may involve evenings singing together with 
a short devotion around a bonfire, with S’mores and hot cocoa. Or, a more traditional Sunday service 
with our residents’ family members before our day visit.  
 
    Regardless of the style or setting, one thing remains consistent: 
 

“In showing the Spirit of Christ, Davis Stuart is committed to helping children and their families find the  
spiritual, physical, and emotional wholeness for which they have been created.” 

2015 Christmas Program 

Baptisms are offered 
to interested  

residents.  

Spirit ual Life 



EDUCATION 
3 inch 3 Ring Binders 
3 Ring Binder Paper 
3 Ring Pencil Pouches 
Amazon Gift Cards 
Calculators 
Coloring Books 
Color Pencils 
Dividers 
Drawing Pencils 
Educational Art Books 
Flash Drives 
Kindles 
Large Backpacks/Book bags 
Markers 
Paint Brushes 
Pencils/Pens 
Pocket Folders 
Sheet Protectors 
Sketch Pads 
Watercolors and Paper 
*Please do not send spiral notebooks.* 
 

EPP 
Goggles/Safety Glasses 
Push Lawn Mowers 
Rakes 
Shovels 
Weed eaters 
Work Gloves 

CULINARY ARTS 
1/2 pt. Canning Jars 
Aprons 
Yarn 
 

ON-GOING 
Bath Towels 
Deodorant 
Gym or Duffle Bags 
Hairbrushes (Bristle & Reg.) 
Shampoo & Conditioner 
Travel Size Baby Lotion & 
Baby Shampoo 
Washcloths 
 

EQUINE THERAPY 
ASTM/SEI Certified  Riding 
Helmets 
Boots with Heels (assorted 
sizes) 
Curry Combs 
Gloves 
Grooming Brushes 
Natural Fly Spray 
Rubber Boots or Tingley’s 
Wheelbarrow 
 

GREEN HOUSE 
Fans 
Gift Certificate to Seed Co. 
ProMix 
Tiller 
Ventless Gas Heater 

BEDDING 
Pillows 
Standard Pillow Cases 
(White) 
Twin Bedspreads 
Twin Comforters/Quilts 
Twin Sheet Sets (White) 
 

THERAPY 
Daybed or Air Mattress 
Movies (PG13) 
Hand Held Games 
Video Games (PS1) 
Video Game System 
 

RECREATION 
Basketballs 
Carpets 
Footballs 
Soccer balls 
 

NURSING 
Ace Wraps 
Band-Aids 
Bug Spray 
Chapstick 
Cough Drops 
Hand Sanitizer 
Lubriderm Hand Lotion 
Mountable Digital Thermom-
eters 
Sun Block 
Wrist Blood Pressure Cuff 
 

*Please do not send: razors, aerosol sprays, cologne, perfume, rat tail combs, mouthwash or shaving cream to the Main Campus or Group Homes. 

GROUP HOMES 
BECKLEY 

(BOYS) 
Area Rug 
Bathroom Rugs 
Bedding  
Desk Top Computer 
Fake House Plants 
Gas Grill 
Glasses (8 to 12oz) 
Office Desk 
Porch Swing 
Pots & Pans 
Shower Curtains 
Silverware 
Throw Pillows 
Towels/Wash Cloths  
TV 
 

BLUEFIELD 

(BOYS) 
Area Rugs 
Bathroom Rugs 
Bedding 
Curtains 
Décor 
Fry Pans 
Glasses 
Outside Games 
Pillows 
Porch Swing 
Shelves 
Silverware 
Sunroom Furniture 
Throw Pillows 

 
 

MAXWELTON 
(GIRLS) 
Bike Helmets 
New Couch 
Office Chair 
Outside Games 
Pillows 
Porch Swing 
Pots & Pans 
Wii Games 
 

 
 
 
 

PRINCETON 

(BOYS) 
Blinds 
Curtains (sets of 2) 
Dark Colored Mulch 
Décor 
Desk Top Computer 
Electric Skillet 
Outside Games 
Porch Swing (2) 
Pot Holders 
Rugs 
Sheets 
Small Outside Tools 
Silverware 
Towels 
TV 
Vacuum Cleaner 
 

MAIN CAMPUS 

Ways YOU Can Help! 

*Due to your generosity, we do not need soap, toothbrushes, or toothpaste at this time. 



Therapy and Healing 

Employee Spotlight 
    In order to provide the utmost quality care for our children, we must employ exceptional staff. In January 2016, Davis 
Stuart Therapist, Buddy Dunkley, became Board Certified as a Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder 
(PTSD) Clinician through the American Psychotherapy Association.  
 
    In 2008, Buddy earned his bachelor degree in Psychology and Political Science, In 2011 he 
received his master’s degree in Mental Health Counseling. Mr. Dunkley joined Davis Stuart as 
a therapist in 2013. In addition to his degrees, Buddy is a licensed Professional Counselor in 
West Virginia and North Carolina. Becoming a Board Certified PTSD Clinician marks his 
membership with the American Psychotherapy Association. He is also a member of the Ameri-
can Counseling Association, American Mental Health Counseling Association, and WV Coun-
seling Association.  
 
    Buddy says, “Davis Stuart has different features other programs lack, such as equine thera-
py, employment preparation, and culinary arts. We work to get teens back to their families and 
communities, and not prolong their stay. If family reunification is not feasible, we work dili-
gently to stabilize these individuals to enter to independence.” Buddy enjoys working with 
troubled teenagers and the flexibility of using different styles of therapy. He also likes to know 
that he has helped to make a difference in their lives.  

Buddy Dunkley, M.A., L.P.C., 
B.C.PC. 

Davis Stuart Therapist 

    Davis Stuart is committed to providing teens and families with the therapy and tools needed to have successful rela-
tionships and healthy lives. In our therapy department, there are many spokes of the wheel, all implemented to increase 

long-term effectiveness, ensuring teens and families will thrive years after they’ve come to us. 
Therapy at Davis Stuart begins with creating goals and objectives for each child’s treatment 
plan. We work extensively with families in preparation for the child to arrive home. In in-
stances where family reunification is not feasible, we work to provide residents with other 
permanency options. If a youth is quickly approaching adulthood, we assist with that transi-
tion, as well. Treatment includes individual therapy, group therapy, and family therapy. Davis 
Stuart also partners with Rainelle Medical Center to provide a group called, Healthy Relation-
ships that addresses sexuality and other issues. 

 
    Communication is key in the therapeutic process. Whether that’s communicating with fami-
lies, other staff, or social workers, the Permanency Coordinators at Davis Stuart are the hub. 
While we are all advocates, the Permanency Coordinators have a deep understanding of the 
emotional, physical, and medical needs presented in each child. This includes collaboration 
with our nursing staff and psychiatrist. The Permanency Coordinators must also keep close 
contact with the educational staff,  both on our main campus and at the public schools. To en-
sure all of our staff are equipped with the necessary tools to provide a nurturing and healing 
environment, Board Certified Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) Clinician, Buddy 
Dunkley (featured in the Employee Spotlight) provides training for staff on family dynamics 
and psychiatric emergencies. 

  
    Everything from the beauty and tranquility of our campus, to clinical interventions, Davis 
Stuart is a therapeutic milieu that provides the utmost quality in care. Programs such as, em-
ployment preparation and recreation are included in a child’s treatment objectives. Employ-
ment Preparation Program is therapeutic in that it provides teens with the skill set needed to 
become employable adults and gives them exposure and experience interacting with their 
peers, members of staff, and those in the community. Voluntary programs such as spiritual life 
and equine assisted therapy are also included in a resident’s treatment plan, permitting they’re 
interested in the program. Equine Assisted Therapy Program is incredibly beneficial, unfortu-
nately, many don’t understand its value. The program is a great equalizer and has a very calm-

ing effect and helps to establish reality for many residents. It gives teens the tools needed to overcome obstacles, prob-
lem solve situations, and teaches them to think of others. These skills aid residents in being successful once they are dis-
charged to home. In fact, according to Clinical Director, Stewart Anderson, M.A., L.P.C., equine assisted therapy is the 
first recommendation for treatment of mood disorders. We encourage students to participate in all groups in order to give 
them exposure to new and exciting things. Davis Stuart is striving to maintain this very valuable service through private 
funding as it currently is not represented in Medicaid codes. 
 

Stewart Anderson, M.A., L.P.C. 
Clinical Director 

Equine therapy provides, healing, 
friendship, and fun for many 

residents. 



Gesundheit! 
    We were delighted to welcome back some very unusu-
al visitors to our main campus in Lewisburg. Thirty 
clowns from the Gesundheit! Institute in Hillsboro, WV 
came to Davis Stuart’s main campus in Lewisburg to 
laugh, play, and inspire the staff and teens. Quickly, the 
clowns broke out into groups and submersed themselves 
in the classrooms and cottages. At first, the teens weren’t 
quite sure what the unexpected visitors were up to, but 

quickly, everyone became fast friends.  
 
    Members of the institute come together from countries like Mexico, Spain, Italy, The United Kingdom, and The Unit-
ed States to learn to heal through laughter and joy.   
 
    The Gesundheit! Institute is a nonprofit organization and the creation of Patch Adams. In 1998, Patch Adams became 
a household name from the portrayal done by the late actor, Robin Williams in the movie, “Patch Adams”. Adams 

founded the Gesundheit! Institute in 1971 to create a 
new, holistic health care model that would integrate 
laughter, joy, and creativity.  

Glenn Kaiser 

    This summer was a great time for happy memories to 
be made by staff and residents alike. We kicked off the 
summer by welcoming Glenn Kaiser for a concert at our 
amphitheater! 
 
    Kaiser is a Christian blues singer, songwriter, and pas-
tor from Chicago. Kaiser spoke to the youth about his 
own personal experiences overcoming drugs and alcohol 
to find purpose and meaning through Christ. He also per-
formed some of his own personal songs at Davis Stuart’s am-
phitheater. Kaiser spoke on the importance of realizing the bigger picture and humaniz-

ing every person in need, “If you see a homeless man on the street, it’s important to remember that is someone’s son 
Someone loves and misses that person. It’s the same with these kids, they are someone’s child and they are all special”, 
said Kaiser. 

 
    The evening was opened by Executive Director, Mark 
Spangler’s band “The Spanglers” followed by perfor-
mances from Glenn Kaiser.  

Kaiser prays with Mark Spangler and his 

band before the show. 

Mark Spangler introduces Kaiser 
to every teen at Davis Stuart 

Kaiser gives a powerful testimony 



SUMMARY OF ADMISSIONS & DISCHARGES 
INTAKES 

 

Number of Residents enrolled in Level II Main Campus Program as of July 1, 2016:   36 

(Maximum Occupancy: 44) 

Total Number of Intakes for the Main Campus:  82 

Total Number of Residents Served:   118 
 

Number of Residents enrolled in Level I Group Home Program as of July 1, 2016:  24 

(Maximum Occupancy: 24) 

Total Number of Intakes for the Group Homes:  36 

Total Number of Residents Served:  60 

MAIN CAMPUS 

44 or 60.3% DISCHARGED CLOSER TO PERMANENCY (DEEMED A SUCCESSFUL DISCHARGE) 

23 or 32% DISCHARGED TO MORE STRUCTURED/SECURE ATMOSPHERE  

4 or 5.5% DISCHARGED AS AN AWOL/RUNAWAY 

2 or 2.7% HOSPITILIZATIONS RESULTING IN DISCHARGE 

73 Discharges from July 1, 2015—June 30, 2016 

GROUP HOME DISCHARGES 26 Discharges from July 1, 2015—June 30, 2016 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

18 or 69.2% DISCHARGED CLOSER TO PERMANENCY  (DEEMED A SUCCESSFUL DISCHARGE) 

6 or 23% DISCHARGED TO MORE STRUCTURED/SECURE ATMOSPHERE  

1 or 3.8% DISCHARGED AS AN AWOL/RUNAWAY 

1 or 3.8% HOSPITILAZATIONS RESULTING IN DISCHRGE 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

Program Service Revenue

$4,968,022

91%

Charitable Giving

$288,201

5%

Other Private Income

$222,430

4%

REVENUE & EXPENDITURES 

July 2015-June 2016 

TOTAL BUDGET: 

$5,478,653.00 

Fundraising Expesnes

$58,990

1%
Management & General

$609,085

11%

Program Service     

Expense

$4,974,811

88%

Budgetary control and financial reporting assure all concerned that agency funds are being administered responsibly. An annual ex-
ternal audit is performed routinely. The Executive Director submits to the Board of Directors an approved, detailed, and balanced 
budget for the upcoming fiscal year-July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017. These charts above represent a consolidation of that de-
tailed information for the July 1, 2015-June 30, 2016 fiscal year. Throughout the year the Board receives quarterly reports which 
compare actual operating results to the budget. Adjustments are made according to the agency’s needs.  



Memorial  List  In Memory Of: 
 

ADKINS, FRANCES 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

AMMAR, BETTY 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

BALDWIN, CLYDE V., SR.  

Bryan and Tori Smith 
 

BEVINS, ILENE 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

BOGGS, GARLAND 

Hazel Hayes 
 

CLEGG, WILLIAM 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

CURRY, GEORGE 

Mrs. George Curry 
 

DANIEL, DR. RICHARD, C. 

Linda E. Daniel 
 

DEMICH, GREG 

Mark and Tracy Spangler 
 

FORD, CAROL 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 

 

GARDNER, CHARLES 

Mary E. Faulkner 
 

HALLODAY, RALPH 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

HARVEY, ELIZABETH 

Marion M. Moir 
 

HASSIS, HAZEL 

Amber L. Hinkle 
 

HATCHER, ANN 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

HOUCK, WOODROW 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

JARVIS, SUZANNE 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 

 

KOUREY, FLOSSIE 

Samuel A. & Lynda M. Strickland 
 

KOVACH, HELEN 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

LOVEJOY, JANIE WILLIS 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

MCCLURG, CHARLES 

Kay M. Brown 

Pamlyn M. Ruf 
 

MCCLURG, EVA 

Kay M. Brown 

Pamlyn M. Ruf 
 

SHAFER, E. RAY 

Bill & Connie Hedrick 
 

SPANGLER, MR. PHILLIP 
MACK, JR.  

Ms. Ellen Spangler-Johnson 
 

SPURLOCK, ELIZABETH 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

STILES, CAROL 

Samuel & Linda Strickland 

Anonymous 
 

STOLLINGS, IRENE 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

STREHL, MARGARET 

Dr. Jane A. Johnson 
 

WICKERT, SARABETH 

Mr. & Mrs. James E. Lowe 

The Hubbard Family 

WEIKLE, KAREN 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

WILSON, SHARON  

STOLLINGS 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 
 

WOOTEN, HOWARD 

First Presbyterian Church, Logan, WV 

 

In Honor Of: 
 

BARLEY, CHARLIE  

Margaret Bartley 
 

BORST, MARY 

Mary Randan 
 

CUNNINGHAM, DR. & MRS, 
WILLIAM 

Mrs. Douglas W. Ey 
 

DANIEL, DR. C. RICHARD 

Linda E. Daniel 
 

GLEASON, LYNN 

Mary Randan 
 

MCLEMORE, SHARRON 

Mary Randan 
 

MCNAMEE, NICK, NOAH, 
BEN, & CLARA 

Bob & Dora Gilliam 
 

PERRY, SUSAN 

Mary Randan 
 

SHAFER, CHARLES &  

ALICE 

Mark Howerton 

Background Picture: Aerial Shot of our main 

campus in Lewisburg. 



DAVIS-STUART, INC. 
163 Cottage Drive 

Lewisburg, WV  24901-9320 

 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
Summersville, WV 
PERMIT NO. 113 

 
Memorial/Honorarium Gift Form 

This gift is         IN HONOR OF 
                          

                           IN MEMORY OF 

Date Deceased  ____/___/____ 

Gift given in name of: (please print) 

_________________________________________________ 

Acknowledgement to: 

Name:______________________________________ 

Address:____________________________________ 

City/St/Zip:__________________________________ 

 

From: 

Name:________________________________________ 

Address:______________________________________ 

City/St./Zip:___________________________________ 

 

Sign up for our monthly newsletter! 
 

Email:______________________________________ 

Davis Stuart Needs Your Support! 

MAILING ADDRESS 
163 Cottage Drive 
Lewisburg, WV 24901-9320 
 

MAIN CAMPUS PHONE 
(304) 647-5577 
 

MAIN CAMPUS FAX 
(304) 647-5727 
 

WEBSITE 
www.davis-stuart.org 
 

IP ADDRESS 
216.12.105.203 
 

 

REFERRALS 
Davis Stuart is licensed 
and funded in part by the 
WVDHHR & offers pro-
grams for children be-
tween the ages of 12 & 
18 at admission. All re-
ferrals are made by 
DHHR. If you are a par-
ent of guardian who be-
lieves your child needs 
out of home care, contact 
your local Department of 
Health and Human Re-
sources for placement 
options. 

ALICIA MCCORMICK HOUSE 
(MAXWELTON) 
Phone (304) 497-3544 
Fax (304) 497-2815 
 

BECKLEY GROUP HOME 
Phone (304) 253-5421 
Fax (304) 860-1922 
 

BLUEFIELD GROUP HOME 
Phone  (304) 325-7645 
Fax (304) 325-8825 
 

PRINCETON GROUP HOME 
Phone  (304) 425-6835 
Fax (304) 425-6855 

 


